
There is a fair bit of information in this newsletter, so 
please read it carefully. Most of the changes are to 
do with the Speed Week entry form. The requirements 
for the medical declaration have now changed 
and there is a section on COVID-19. And there is a 
summary of changes to the rulebook for 2021.

ENTRY FORM: Due to some issues over the years, 
the medical declaration part of the entry form has 
now changed. The standard form can be used by 
those entrants who will not be exceeding speeds of 
175mph. This self-declaration is to provide detail to 
the Medical Team in the case of an incident and you 
requiring medical attention/intervention. It is in your 
best interests to provide the information accurately 
and completely. 
	 For entrants who will be exceeding speeds of 
175mph they will now be required to undergo a 
medical examination by a doctor. This information 
will be used to determine the ability of the entrant 
to have the attributes needed to travel at those sorts 
of speed and to provide detail to the Medical Team 
in the case of an incident and you requiring medical 
attention/intervention.
	 In the event that an entrant has not provided a 
completed medical examination form, and wish to 
make an attempt at a speed in excess of 175mph, 
they can get an examination through the Chief 
Medical Officer (at a cost) during Speed Week. 
The standard entry form is attached to this newsletter 
and the new Medical Examination form for those 
entrants going over 175mph. You can also download 
extra forms, see details below.

COVID-19: We can only plan for what we know now 
as it is exceedingly difficult to know what the future 
will hold. Therefore, we are looking to comply with 
the requirements as they are today. A COVID-19 
Management plan has been prepared and will be 
approved by South Australian Department of Health.
	 People attending Speed Week need to 
understand and are responsible for their personal 
distancing and hygiene practices, the DLRA will do 
our best to ensure you are educated on the potential 
risks of certain behaviours and understand the Speed 

Week COVID Management requirements.
	 We are required to record contact tracing details 
of all participants to Speed Week, so the Entry Form 
has a new page for this. To make it easier we are 
asking the entrant and each member of their crew 
to provide details and have included a release 
section to this part of the form. Note: Signatures must 
be provided otherwise the entry is not complete.
	 We will be providing soap in the toilets and 
sanitiser stations at high traffic areas. It is up to you to 
bring your mask (optional at this stage) and your own 
sanitizer. At this stage I expect you will be required to 
wear a mask at these high traffic areas like, lake entry 
(when you are out of your car), technical inspection, 
registration, pre-stage and start line.
	 If you have the following symptoms or signs you 
should not come to the event: Fever or chills, a 
cough that you cannot attribute to another health 
condition, shortness of breath or difficulty breathing 
that you cannot attribute to another health 
condition, sore throat that you cannot attribute to 
another health condition, muscle aches that you 
cannot attribute to another health condition, or that 
may have been caused by a specific activity (such 
as physical exercise) and loss of taste or smell.

LAKE ENTRY: This contract tracing requirement will 
make the processing of attendees at Lake Entry 
slightly more complex, which is even more of a 
reason why we need to separate the lanes queuing 
to come onto the lake, left lane for spectators, right 
lane for entrants. 
	 To try to reduce this bottle neck we will be 
encouraging as many people as we can to pre-
enter, either hardcopy or on-line, whether they are 
an entrant or a spectator.
We ask for everyone’s assistance and patience 
dealing with these changes.

RULEBOOK: The new rulebook will be printed shortly 
and you can download it from the web site at https://
www.dlra.org.au/rulebook.htm
See you on the salt!

from the chair
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Dates for Speed Week 2021 are the 8th-12th March 
2021.
	 Organisation for Speed Week continues, entrants 
who had submitted entry forms for 2020 have all rolled 
over, unless you specifically asked for a refund. Due 
to a number of changes to the form you will now be 
required to complete and submit a 2021 entry form. 
	 Entry forms are now available at https://www.dlra.
org.au/entryform.htm, or are available from Head 
Office. Those that get the newsletter posted out will 
have one included. The on-line booking system will 
be available with a new roll-over option for those 
that have already paid.
	 We want to encourage as many people as 
possible to pre-enter, does not matter if you’re an 
entrant, crew or a spectator as it will hopefully make 
it easier on the day.
	 For any news and all the entry forms, please check 
https://www.dlra.org.au/2021.htm

Speed Week 2021
As you all know Speed Week cannot operate without 
our volunteers, this register exists to ensure that we 
have the right number of volunteers where and when 
we need them. Even if you don’t compete at Speed 
Week you are more than welcome to volunteer at 
Speed Week.
	 Each Speed Week Entrant or a member of their 
team must volunteer for at least one shift as part of 
their entry. As an extra incentive, team members who 
nominate early will have a significant advantage 
when selecting their jobs and shifts, whereas later 
entries will have to take whatever jobs and shifts are 
left. https://www.dlra.org.au/volunteers 

Volunteer Register

The DLRA rulebook has once again been synchronised 
with the SCTA rulebook. The proposed rewrite to the 
3.B1 Roll Cage section has not been included in this 
year’s book as we want to make sure we provide the 
best information possible, including new diagrams to 
make it clear as to what is required. If you are intending 
to, or are building a car it is strongly recommended 
that you contact the Chief Car Inspector to get the 
latest information. As previously stated, this rule will 
not be backdated and most cars that have already 
competed or been inspected will already have been 
required to make the necessary changes.
	 The only rule change received related to a 
definition for acceptable motorcycle boots. After a 
review it was decided that this was nearly impossible 
as there are so many designs and style that meet the 
rules, so no change here.
	 Here is a summary of the rule changes for 2021.
1.V	 RED AND YELLOW TAGS
3.B.1	 Roll Cage
5.D.4a	 Modified Grand Touring Sport
7.B.7	 Foot Rests
7.B.13	 Front Fenders / Mudguards
7.B.27	 SUPERCHARGED
7.C.1	 Rider’s helmet
7.E.1.13	 Accessories / Options
7.F.12	 Partial Streamlining
7.G.10	 Open Class: - Special Construction - A
7.J.11	 Class Push Rod Blown Gas.

DLRA Rule Book

To be compliant with South Australian COVID 
restrictions we are required to have a dedicated 
person called a COVID Marshal who are assigned 
to apply COVID directions and restrictions in 
identified businesses and operations. This person 
cannot have any other activities to do with Speed 
Week and you will need to undergo some on-line 
training which takes maximum 1 hour to complete. 
	 It can actually be one person or a number of 
people, just so long as we cover this off.
	 A COVID Marshal must:
	 • Be 18 years of age or over.
	 • Complete the required training and keep records 
of the training to provide to an authorised officer on 
request.
	 • Take reasonable steps to visually identify as a 
COVID Marshal.
	 A COVID Marshal is required to:
	 •  Promote and ensure infection control practices 
(e.g. frequent hand washing) are followed.
	 • Promote and take practical steps to ensure 
people* participating in the operations are complying 
with density requirements currently one person per 
two square meters,
	 • Promote and take practical steps to ensure 
people are physical distancing, comply with the 1.5 
metre rule.
	 • Ensure that all COVID Safe Plans and COVID 
Management Plans (where relevant) or specific polices/
protocols in relation to the prevention of coronavirus 
are effectively implemented and monitored.
	 • Ensure that the operation has sufficient seating, 
hand washing facilities and cleaning regimes.
Be present supervising prescribed operations at all 
times (except where the site operates for 24hrs where 
at all times means times of high patronage).
	 We cannot run an event without this person in 
place. If this sounds like something you may be able 
to do please contact us.

Volunteer Wanted - COVID-19 Marshall

DLRA CALENDAR

General Meetings: General Meetings will be 
subject to laws applicable at that time and these 
are the proposed dates. 
WHERE:	24/196 Settlement Rd, Thomastown 
WHEN:	 13th December 2020; 	14th February 2021.

Committee Meetings: With the introduction of 
Stage 3 & 4 restrictions in Victoria, committee 
meetings are now strictly online. 

Speed Week 2021
WHEN: 8th - 12th March 2021
WHERE: Lake Gairdner, South Australia.





Keep in touch with Dry Lakes Racers Australia
http://www.dlra.org.au

Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/DryLakesRacersAustralia/

Thanks to our Sponsors

www.mastec.com.au

www.wiringharnessesaustralia.com.au

Thank you to our very generous and supportive Speed Week 2019 Sponsors
Interested in becoming a sponsor for 2021? Contact our Marketing Manager - marketing@dlra.org.au

www.graffitipub.com.au

www.acetyressingleton.com.au

www.stubtech.com.au

www.coffeesnobs.com.au

www.aussiedesertcooler.com.au

www.prancingponybrewery.com.au

www.cruzin.com.auwww.damclassicracing.com.au

www.excelsiortooling.com www.gccomm.com.au














